CHURCHES TOGETHER IN KETTERING AND DISTRICT
37th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Meeting held on Tuesday, 13th June 2017 at 7.30pm 
at Fuller Baptist Church Rooms

	PRESENT: 


	Rev Laura Staves (Vice Chair in the Chair), Jane Attwood, Fr Tim Dawson, Jill Dove, Pat Edkins, Ian Hames, Merlyn Gray, Rev David Milner, Stuart Mutton, Adrian Newman, Eleanor Patrick, Sarah Pelling, Sylvia Pitts, Rev Samuel Silungwe, Andy Sipple, Rev Peter Strong, David Tinkler and Steve Toseland. (12 churches represented) 


	APOLOGIES:
	Apologies were received from Rev Dr Rob Bewley, Fiona de Boltz, Rev Tony de Boltz, Jane Calcott, Gillian Court, Ruth Fitch, Adrian Horner, Neil Humphrey, Canon John Koenig, Sue Ogden, Derek Wade and Rev David Walsh. 


	Devotions:
	Laura began the meeting with a reflection on the consolation found in Romans 8: 28 and 35, and with prayer.  



	Minutes:
	The minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting held on 7th June 2016 were accepted as a correct record. 


	Matter Arising:
	New Homes Welcome Leaflet: It was reported that the proposed leaflet had been delayed, in part, by a church making enquiries about membership, and the desire to avoid having to immediately reissue it if the enquiry became a successful application. As the enquiries had not been followed up, it was agreed to circulate the previously approved draft leaflet for factual amendment and to have it printed.


	Election of Officers etc
	Co-options: It was agreed to co-opt Jane Calcott and the representatives of the Street Pastors (Jon Hall and Stuart Mutton) onto the Council. 
Next Vice President: It was agreed to ask Rachel Harris if she would be prepared to accept the nomination.   

Treasurer:  Sylvia Pitts was re-elected.

Secretary:  Andy Sipple was re-elected.

Clergy Representatives: Rev Samuel Silungwe and Rev Peter Strong were re-elected. It was agreed to ask Major Nigel Govier if he would be prepared to accept the nomination for the remaining vacancy
Lay Representatives: Jill Dove was re-elected and Ruth Fitch and Eleanor Patrick were elected to fill the remaining vacancies.  

Ecumenical Affairs: David Tinkler was re-elected.

External Affairs: Jane Calcott was re-elected.

Women’s World Day of Prayer Liaison: Sue Ogden was re-elected. 

Churches Together in Northamptonshire & Peterborough: David Tinkler and Andy Sipple were re-elected.

Kettering Town Forum: Jane Calcott was re-elected.

East Kettering Liaison Forum: Merlyn Gray was re-elected.  

Kettering Homeless Action Partnership: Jane Calcott was re-elected.

Prayer Co-ordinator: Ian Hames was elected. 
Publicity / Social Media Officer: The post remained vacant.   

Christian Aid Liaison: Carol and David Milner were re-elected.

Minutes Secretary: Andy Sipple was re-elected.                      

Appointment of the Executive: It was agreed that the Executive comprise the Chair, the Vice Chair, the Immediate Past Chair, the Treasurer, the Secretary, the Clergy and Lay Representatives, the External Affairs officer, the Ecumenical Affairs Convenor and the Prayer Co-ordinator.



	Reports of Officers
	Chair: It was agreed to ask Jane to give her report at the next meeting.     

Treasurer: Sylvia presented the independently inspected and certified Income and Expenditure Account for 2016/17 that had been circulated with the agenda. She noted that income for the year had been £52.68 higher than the expenditure and that the bank balance at year end had been £1,617.70. The contribution of £500 towards the ‘Thy Kingdom Come’ programme of events would appear in the 2017/18 accounts.   

Ecumenical Affairs: David T noted the good attendance at, and positive feedback from, the Good Friday Walks of Witness and Service and its importance as the most visible united event each year. He thanked the members of the Ecumenical Affairs team, which now comprised Derek, Eleanor, Jill, Malcolm, Pete, Steve and himself.  
Street Pastors: Stuart reported that since the relaunch event, four volunteers had come forward for training as Street Pastors, and more were needed to sustain the service as long serving volunteers neared ‘retirement’. There was also a need to find more Prayer Pastors as a vital support for the teams on the streets. The town centre sometimes attracted fewer young people than in the past, but the need to safeguard the vulnerable was still as great as ever. It was suggested that joining the Kettering Futures Partnership, who would be invited to address the next meeting, may provide greater referral opportunities for those in need, such as homeless ex-service personnel.   
Christian Aid: David M reported that the final total for this year’s Christian Aid Week was not yet available. Quiz Aid had raised £486 with teams from nine churches. The number of volunteer house-to-house collectors had decreased, in some cases without notice, meaning that fewer streets could be covered. He had had a positive experience as a collector with no abuse and the opportunity for conversations about Christian Aid and its work. He emphasised that Christian Aid was the official development agency of the sponsoring churches in Britain and Ireland, and urged more people to consider coming forward as collectors.  
St Jude’s Community Project: A report from Jane C was circulated at the meeting noting that, with Dave and Caroline having stepped down and with the earlier move to Praise Community Church, the service was no longer called St Jude’s. The changeover to the new management team had taken place smoothly, and for the time being at least it continued to operate from the same premises and the same hours. During 2016, 1041 adults and children over 10 years, and 442 younger children had been provided with food. It was agreed to include the Foodbank on the agenda for the next meeting, so that questions, including a possible relationship with the other local foodbank and other service providers, could be explored and the new team had had longer to settle in.  
Week of Prayer for Christian Unity: It was noted that the service at Central Methodist Church had been well received although the numbers attending had been disappointing. The Bible Sharing had been popular and it was hoped to offer it again in 2018. It was agreed to see if Fuller Baptist Church would be happy to host the main service on Saturday, 21st January 2018, and the Mayor would be requested, if possible, not to schedule the Holocaust Memorial Commemoration during the same weekend. Ascension Day Service: It was noted that this had attracted a good turnout from across the churches and had been very much appreciated by those attending. It was agreed to see if St Peter & St Paul Church would be happy to host a similar event for Pentecost 2018. .   

Women’s World Day of Prayer: A report from Sue was circulated at the meeting. Both the afternoon and evening services had been held at Central Methodist Church on the theme, ‘Am I being unfair to you.’ Sue Stokes had now taken over as the organiser and it was expected that more publicity would be given in advance of the 2018 services. 
Churches Together in Northamptonshire & Peterborough: The report of the AGM that had been circulated with the agenda was noted, including that Samuel was now its Chair and Sylvia continued as Treasurer.   
Kettering Town Forum: A report from Jane C on her participation in the Forum was circulated at the meeting. It noted that although much of its work was of little relevance to churches, it provided the opportunity to raise matters of concern to the churches, such as homelessness, and to be kept informed of plans for the town.     

Kettering Interfaith Forum: A report had been circulated with the agenda. Particular attention was drawn to the first AGM of the Forum to be held on 6th July at 6 pm at the Borough Council offices which was open to all. Membership application forms were available at the meeting for churches and individuals who wished to join.    

Kettering Homeless Action Partnership: A report from Jane C was circulated at the meeting, noting that: 

· there had been a 90% increase in homeless applications to the Borough Council in 2016/17. 
· it was projected that there would be 81 homeless households in 2016/17 (in 2014/15 it had been 22 households)
· there was a scheme for helping rough sleepers and their often complex needs that required a multi-agency approach
· there were known to be 183 ‘hidden’ homeless households (for example those ‘sofa surfing’).

· it was increasingly difficult for those on housing benefit to find tenancies. 
East Kettering Liaison Forum: Merlyn noted the complexity of making progress with the development due to the various housebuilders, utility companies and statutory agencies involved. This resulted in continuing slippage in the timescales for the development, as for example, access roads not being constructed or junctions improved because of a lack of public sector funding prevented access for developers. Changes to Building Regulations had also led to delays as developers worked to comply with new requirements. Some 30 houses in one part of the site were now occupied, with more under construction nearby. A particular and urgent problem was the lack of mains sewerage for the school, necessitating the use of a cesspit and significant emptying costs. Merlyn concluded that there was a real need for prayer for the successful completion of the development; for the planning officers, designers and workforce; for protection from accident in construction work, vehicles delivering to the site and those attending the school; for mains sewerage for the school; for completion of the access points; for funding; for the outcome of the Health Infrastructure Study; for the new residents as they settle into their new homes; and for Christian witness and the spread of the Kingdom on site.       



	Subscriptions 2017/18

	It was agreed to maintain the subscriptions for 2017/18 at £30.

	Policies and Initiatives:
	It was agreed to maintain support for all existing initiatives and to ask the Ecumenical Affairs team to explore the possibility of participation in the Carnival in 2018 and for at least a weekly ‘live Advent calendar’ for this year. It was noted that the Advent calendar could include already programmed events, and such things as present wrapping, carols on church steps, concerts, with possibly schools and local businesses also taking part. It was noted that participation in Hope 2018 was also likely to be encouraged, along with the rearranged event with J John.    


	Appointment of Honorary  Inspector


	It was agreed to ratify the appointment of Nigel Tysoe as the Honorary Inspector of the 2016/17 accounts, and to authorise Sylvia to appoint someone for 2017/18.  

	Calendar of Meetings:
	It was noted that the Anglican clergy were unlikely to be able to attend the recommended date for the November meeting of the Council, and so it was agreed to meet, as follows 

	
	Council

7th November 2017 

20th March 2018
12th June 2018 AGM
	Executive

17th October 2017 

27th February 2018
22nd May 2018

	All meetings to be held at Fuller Baptist Church Rooms, if available, at 7:30 pm



	Close:
	The meeting closed at 8.45 pm with sharing the Grace. 


	Signed…………………………………….
	Date……………………………………….
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